League Secretary’s Report for 2015/16

The season was not very old when sadly University 1 ran into difficulties in raising teams and
withdrew from Division 1.

Later Mansfield learned that their main venue was closing after Christmas and led to some
disruption of their remaining home games.

Finally there were some defaulted matches due to the implementation of last year’s
decision to disallow “voluntary” rearrangement of fixtures after Christmas. This was
debated at the RRM in May and next season the cut-off will be the end of February.

Congratulations to the Divisional winners, who received their prizes at the RRM.

Yet again, | would reiterate what | said last year, that in the interests of diversity, it would be
better to get some “new blood” into the running of the Association. As such, | would be
happy to relinquish this role to someone else.

Steve Burke
League Secretary

24 June 2016



